United States of America: Non-Paper on International Monitoring

The United States strongly supports the need for effective international monitoring.

In view of the widespread acknowledgement of the need for treaty body reform and the specific proposals of the High Commissioner on Human Rights in this regard, the creation of a new body at this juncture seems inappropriate.  Creating a new body would be a disincentive to reform with unacceptable financial consequences.

Instead, the United States suggests the use of existing monitoring bodies to perform the monitoring function under this Convention.

The United States believes that mainstreaming disabilities issues into the existing system is consistent with the philosophy of the draft convention, which is to ensure that persons with disabilities are entitled to the full and equal enjoyment of the same rights as all other people.

Mainstreaming disabilities issues into existing bodies is also desirable for reasons of:

· existing expertise on non-discrimination;

· consistency of jurisprudence;

· efficiency;

· avoidance of redundancy; and 

· cost savings.
Existing monitoring bodies already have jurisdiction over the issues covered in the draft convention.  For example, the Human Rights Committee already has jurisdiction over discrimination against persons with disabilities.  See, e.g., ICCPR Article 26 (“discrimination …on any ground…or other status”).
Existing monitoring bodies have already dealt with disabilities issues.  For example, the Human Rights Committee has considered individual complaints of discrimination on the basis of disabilities.  Moreover, a number of states currently incorporate disabilities issues into their reporting to international monitoring bodies.

The United States would welcome the opportunity to engage in a dialogue on how to integrate disabilities perspectives and disabilities-related expertise, as well as appropriate  and effective new working methods, into existing bodies.  The United States believes that creative solutions are possible in this regard.

In this way, mainstreaming disabilities issues – including the very constructive participation of civil society – into existing bodies could serve to reinvigorate these bodies and thus be a positive force in favor of the reform that all agree is badly needed.
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